
Newbold School Newsletter
Monday, 28th September 2020

A Great Start
for

A Great Future

Dear Newboldians,

What a great learning week we have had. Congratulations to all those children who 
received leaf awards this week. As always, teachers chose to award children for a va-
riety of reasons - from being kind to others, to improved effort in their work. We 
have now moved our tree to the classroom building so the children can see it every 
day.

I hope you all have a marvellous week and thank you for your unstinting support of 
the school.

Kind regards,

Mrs Crissey

Note from the Headteacher



Workshops on Children’s Mental Health (on Zoom)

Reminder to Year 6 parents

Dates For Your Diary
29th September               Sewing and Ukulele clubs start

Mon 26th Oct - Fri 30th Oct        Half term
Monday 2nd November           INSET day

Friday 6th November            Flu Vaccinations

*New dates have been added in bold

Mrs Karen Holford is known in the Adventist church circle as an expert in mental 
health. She has been consulting with the school to help us provide support for our 
pupils on their return to school. Karen has very kindly offered to run some work-
shops for parents, should they wish to explore ways in which they could support 
their children to develop healthy emotional growth. 

Karen is well qualified in the mental health area and has many excellent strategies 
and resources on offer, plus she has raised two children of her own.

Please follow the link https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/2WY8GVH if interested 
in this Zoom workshop.
 

Application for “Admission to Year 7 for September 2021” is open from the 12th of 
September to the 31st October. 

You need to go to www.bracknell-forest.gov.uk/applyforsecondary to apply. 



PTFA News

.BDNJMMBO�$BODFS�4VQQPSU�o�UIFSF�T�TUJMM�UJNF�UP�EPOBUF

8F�SF�SFBMMZ�TPSSZ�BCPVU�UIF�JTTVF�XJUI�UIF�MJOL�PO�'SJEBZ�
5IFSF�T�TUJMM�UJNF�UP�EPOBUF�JG�ZPV�BSF�BCMF�

5IF�MJOL�JT�IFSF��IUUQT���UIZH�VL�#66���������
%POBUJPOT�DMPTF�UIJT�'SJEBZ�BU�NJEEBZ�

8F�IPQF�UIF�FBSMZ�ZFBST�DIJMESFO�FOKPZ�QMBZJOH�XJUI�UIF�OFX�4ZMWBOJBO�GBNJMZ�UPZT�

..BOZ�UIBOLT�GSPN�UIF�15'"

After School clubs

Ukulele Club for KS1 and Sewing Club for KS2 are available for booking until 
the end of Monday 28th September. 

Please follow the link below to book a place for your child: 

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/QFCB7VW 



Green Corner



www.nhs.uk/child-flu

https://www.berkshireimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu



Letter from Public Health England to parents

Date: 23 September 2020

Dear parents and guardians,

This is an important letter to share some information on how we can work together 
to make sure we can continue to give children and young people the best education 
in the safest way possible.

OneOne important part of ensuring the safety and wellbeing of pupils, students, parents 
and our communities is testing for coronavirus. We all have a duty to make sure that 
the right people have access to get tested at the right time. Every time a test is used 
inappropriately, a person with COVID-19 symptoms may miss out on getting tested.
Therefore, I ask that you all follow these principles:

  - you should only book a test if your child has any of these 3 coronavirus symp-
toms:
      * a high temperature: any new high temperature where your child feels hot 
to touch on their chest or back (you do not need to measure the temperature)
      * a new continuous cough: coughing a lot for more than an hour, or 3 or 
more coughing episodes in 24 hours
      * a loss of, or change in, sense of smell or taste: a noticeable loss of smell or 
taste or things smell and taste different to normal

    - your child does not need a test if they have a runny nose, are sneezing or feeling 
unwell but do not have a temperature, cough or loss of, or change in, sense of smell 
or taste because these are not normally symptoms of coronavirus

  - if you are unsure about whether to get a test, please check the official list of 
symptoms on the NHS website, which is reviewed regularly

    - only the person with symptoms should get a test. You do not need to get a test 
for anyone else in the household unless they also have any of the 3 symptoms listed 
above. All members of the household need to self-isolate whilst waiting for the test 
result



Letter from Public Health England to parents (cont.)

  - if the person with symptoms’ test comes back positive, other members of their 
household should continue self-isolating for 14 days and only get a test if they devel-
op coronavirus symptoms

  - if a pupil or student in a class or bubble tests positive for coronavirus, anyone 
who is advised to self-isolate does not require a test unless they subsequently devel-
op symptoms.

No one else in the same class or bubble as the symptomatic person needs to take any 
action unless advised by the school or college. Schools and colleges have detailed 
guidance and access to a Department for Education and Public Health England 
helpline for advice and support.

ContactsContacts of a person who has tested positive must follow the guidance carefully and 
in full, which means they must stay at home for 14 days. This is because it can take 
several days following contact with an infected person before an individual develops 
symptoms or the virus can be detected. Students should only book a test if they get 
symptoms.

The NHS has produced some guidance to help parents understand when their child 
can and cannot attend school which you may find useful.

ItIt is vital for children and young people’s learning and future opportunities that they 
are able to return to school and college. It is therefore vitally important that all we 
work together and do our bit to make this possible.
Yours sincerely,

Professor Viv Bennett CBE
Chief Nurse and Director Maternity and Early Years, Public Health England

Dr Susan Hopkins
Interim Chief Medical Officer, NHS Test & TraceInterim Chief Medical Officer, NHS Test & Trace
Deputy Director, Public Health England
Consultant in Infectious Diseases & Microbiology, Royal Free, London


